## **School of Health Professions**

Office of the Dean Health Science Center, Level 2 Stony Brook, NY 11794-8200 P 631-444-2252 F 631-444-7621

## Dear Athletic Training Student:

Effective July 1, 2024, federal regulation requires institutions of higher education to make a determination whether a Title IV eligible academic program that leads to professional licensure or certification meets the educational requirements for licensure/certification in the U.S. State where the institution is located and the U.S. States where "distance education" students are located at the time of initial enrollment in the program, as well as U.S. States where the program is advertised as meeting such requirements, and if applicable, the U.S. State where students attest they intend to be licensed/certified. The Athletic Training program at Stony Brook University's School of Health Professions is registered by the New York State Education Department and thus meets the educational requirements for licensure/certification for New York State.

STATE	Board of Athletic Training- Licensure Contact	
New York	https://www.op.nysed.gov/athletic-training	

Through a good faith effort, and for the purpose of complying with the federal regulation, we have determined that the Athletic Training program at Stony Brook University's School of Health Professions meets the educational requirements for licensure/certification in the following U.S. States:

Alabama	Georgia	Louisiana	Montana	North Dakota	Tennessee	Wyoming
Arizona	Florida	Kentucky	Missouri	North Carolina	South Dakota	Wisconsin
Alaska	Hawaii	Maine	Nebraska	Ohio	Texas	
Arkansas	Idaho	Maryland	Nevada	Oklahoma	Utah	
Colorado	Illinois	Massachusetts	New Hampshire	Oregon	Vermont	
Connecticut	Indiana	Michigan	New Jersey	Pennsylvania	Virgina	
Delaware	Iowa	Minnesota	New Mexico	Rhode Island	Washington	
District of Columbia	Kansas	Mississippi	New York	South Carolina	West Virginia	

However, it is important to note that Stony Brook University's School of Health Professions is not the licensure/certification authority in these U.S. States and cannot assess whether an individual candidate will be issued a license/certificate in these U.S. States and instead it is incumbent on each individual candidate to contact the licensure/certification authority in the applicable U.S. State for any further guidance on the requirements for licensure/certification requirements and application processes.

Sincerely, Hay Mr. Myest P.T., M.D.

Stacy Jaffee Gropack, PT, PhD, FASAHP

Dean and Professor

School of Health Professions

Stony Brook University